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CPF/SAWS march against animal cruelty 
On Saturday 31st August close on 40 Stanford 
residents handed over a letter to Stanford Police 
calling for stronger action against perpetrators 
of animal abuse. Residents, including children 

marched through Stanford South and North 
carrying placards that depicted the raising of 
awareness of animal cruelty in the village. The 
March started at the Stanford Community Hall 
via the taxi Rank along Bezuidenhout road and 
finally to the Police Station where the Acting 
Station Commander received the letter. 
A very big thank you to the students from Okkie 
Smuts and EduDen for the supply of the posters 
used in the march. 

  
Blanket and Food Drive- Onrus 
Retirement Village 
The kindness of Onrus Retirement Village 
reaching out to our furry friends with their 
generous donation of food, blankets Feeding 
Bowls for our outreach Programme has given us 
the possibility of helping a further 25 animals in 
need in the community 
 

 
   

Blanket and Food Drive- Karien Visagie 
Attorneys  
generously supported SAWS with a Donation 
of Blankets for distribution with our Kennels to 
the Community dogs and cats in need. 

  
 

Chanelle Bezuidenhout, Marketing Manager of 
Karien  Visagie Att. Handing the donation to Robert 
Stewart Chaiman of SAWS 

Jane Turkstra,  Deon Pieterse, Wendy Hanson 
(SAWS)Elizabeth du Toit, Vicky, Veronica, and Carla 
SAWS Volunteers 
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Volunteer Training- held at the Nest on the 21-22 
August 

 
Seven of our volunteers attended the training session for 
Animal Welfare Assistants. The Expert was Sister Hilda Mills 
from Ebervets. 
 The course was a comprehensive two-day event that 
combined both theoretical and practical learning.  
The first day focused on classroom theory, where participants 
learned about the inspection and diagnosis of common 
conditions in dogs and cats, as well as treatments and 
medications.  
The second day allowed for hands-on experience in the field, 
reinforcing the theoretical knowledge with practical skills. 
 This was followed by discussions on policy recommendations 
for sterilization and legal aspects of animal welfare, 
emphasizing the importance of collaboration with law 
enforcement in outreach situations. SAWS plans to hold this 
course annually. 

 
 

Appealing for your help 
As reported in our previous Newsletter we were able to feed over 100 animals. Th 
feeding programme is one of our priority programmes and to continue ensuring the 
dogs and cats in our community are healthy. We again reach out seeking your 
support.   
 You can contribute by donating money, which helps cover the costs of running the 
program, or by donating supplies directly to ensure pets stay nourished. 

 

SAWS Shop has empty shelves 
Please remember SAWS when clearing out your clothes and general household 
goods. These can be dropped at our shop (address Above) . We can also collect 
donations. If you require more information, please call the SAWS Number 
0648812294. All goods sold at the shop and markets raise funds for the work of 
SAWS. 
A heartfelt shoutout to our regular supporters! Your unwavering dedication and 
enthusiasm are the backbone of our endeavors. 

 
 

Open Day at the SAWS Cattery on Heritage Day
  
Join us at our newly completed cattery on Tuesday 24th 
September from 10am to 3pm. We have a number of 
kitties, and they are very interactive and adorable.  
Please join us on this day and even look at adopting one of 
these special wonders. Watch the Media Pages for more 
Info   

 
 
 

 
 

Please drop off 
Food Donations at 
the Stanford 
Animal Welfare 
Shop Nr 6 Queen 
Victoria Street 
 
Our Bank Details 
for Monetary 
Donations 
Bank: Nedbank 
Hermanus 
Bank Code: 19765 
Name of Ac: 
Stanford Animal 
Welfare 
Ac Number: 
147031264 


